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Resolved: Known Issue - KI9.2-119_BP - Budget Prep Load Process 

Not Updating Department or Job Entry Dates Correctly 

UPDATED:  March 18, 2020 
 
STATUS: Resolved 
 
 
RESOLUTION: As of OneUSG Connect Release 6.00, changes were made to the 
Budget Prep Load process to correct update logic for both fields. Department Entry 
Date will now only update if rows staged for Budget Prep Load include a change in HR 
Department. Job Entry Date will now update if rows staged for Budget Prep Load 
include a change in Job Code. 
 
NAVIGATION: OneUSG Connect > Navigator > Workforce Administration > Job 
Information > Job Data 
 
ISSUE: The Budget Prep Load process failed to update Department or Job Entry dates 
correctly for employees with changes to Department or Job Code fields. Typically, 
Department Entry Date on Job updates if the employee’s position changes HR 
Departments, and Job Entry Date on Job updates if the employee’s Job Code changes.  
 
However, Budget Prep Load updated Department Entry Date if an employee's 
Department or Job Code changed, but did not update the employee's Job Entry Date. 
The location where users can reference an employee's Job Entry date on the Job 
Information page is shown below: 
 

 
ORIGINALLY POSTED:  July 12, 2019 
 

MORE INFORMATION AND SUPPORT:  For business impact issues, contact the ITS 
Helpdesk at helpdesk@usg.edu or via the ITS Customer Services website.  

mailto:helpdesk@usg.edu
https://www.usg.edu/customer_services/about_us/contact
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